4H Leader’s Council Meeting Minutes
January 18, 2011

~~Meeting was called to order by Liz Richardson at 6:33pm.

~~Pledges were led by Carrie Fitzpatrick and said by all      attendees.

~~Roll call was done by Michelle Davis and all clubs present said what fund-raiser they are doing, planning on or have no fundraiser planned for the year.

~~Katie Eisenberger stated the balance in the Leader’s Council checking account was $7,372.14.
~~Emily Cole and Caliesha Ross received a grant from Leader’s Council and reported on their experience at National Quiz Bowl held in Louisville, Ky.  They thanked Leader’s Council for the grant and told us they placed 4th.  They also visited the Louisville Sluggers field and Churchill Downs.

~~It was discussed that Leader’s Council will give scholarships to 4H participants to a 4H related event and the participant would need to apply with Leader’s Council.
~~Katie Eisenberger presented the standing committee reports.  Clubs need to be present in one of the committees and attend at least one of the activities in the committee.  The committees need to come up with ideas for things to be done in each committee.  Leader’s Council Executive Council will be the support for each committee.  Each club is to fill out a sign up sheet.  There was a question for how long the term is?  Answer: 1 Yr. from January to January.

Committees are:

Community Outreach (Michelle Davis)

Club Development (Sharon Fitzpatrick)

Recognition (Awards Banquet and Scholarships) (Terri &











Carrie)

Marketing (Cheryl Reichard)

Pancake Fundraisers (Liz Richardson & Shelley Cary)

We broke out in to each committee and brainstormed on ideas of what we may do in each committee.  Each committee reported of their ideas to the group after 20 minutes of brainstorming.
Caleisha Ross represented Pancake Fundraiser Committee, Shanna represented Community Outreach Committee, Becky Hirschman represented Club Developments Committee, Terri represented Recognition Committee and Kim Reister represented Marketing Committee.

Katie E. would like to be carbon copied when sending e-mails regarding ideas for the committees so she may answer questions if members aren’t available on the committee for questions.  Also, think of how you can generate and use your clubs to further your committee and e-mail what they may come up with to her.

~~Old Business: Liz explained the motion for a Proposed Amendment:  Youth representatives must be 9-19 years of age, have at least one active membership year, and chosen based at the discretion of the organizational leader.  This member will receive full voting rights.  

Charla Smith motioned to move the proposed amendment.  Harmony Nowlin supported the proposed amendment. Motion was passed.

~~Katie discussed New Business: 

On-line newsletters/Communication will be coming out.

Hiring update for the Program Aide, has been decided at the State level to be put on hold until October/November.

Spring Achievement date…please check the newsletter coming out for exact date. ( CANCELLED as of March 31)
GCCFY Winter Dinner/Dance will be February 26th at VanDuessen at Alma College.

Next meeting will be a mandatory meeting on Tuesday, April 19th.

We will check with Leader’s Council to arrange times for committee’s to meet at the next meetings.

Liz Richardson adjourned the meeting at 7:50pm.

